

Sep 13, 2023

Meeting called to order at: 7:05 pm

Attendance

E-board Members:

President: Colt Bristow

1st VP: Jeff Weind

2nd VP: Britny Hobbs

3rd VP: Emily River

Race Referee: CJ Hobbs

Novice Representative: Damon Poor

Riders Representative: Don Williams

Secretary: Mallory Dobbs

Treasurer: Carla Kim, Neil Heineman

Guests:

BOD Members:

Craig Johnson

Jeff Lane

Treasurer's report

- Not present

Committee reports

Board Members' Reports

President - Colt Bristow

- 2nd VP position is vacant
 - I'd like to nominate Britny as a temporary person until we find someone.
 - Britny is ok with it.
- Reid Edwards
 - Wants to get his expert license by the end of this season.
 - Mallory: I recommend that he gets his expert license by the end of our season.
 - Jeff W: I'm cool with it as long as we either waive or talk about his volunteer requirements.
 - CJ: running fast laptimes and being a good racer are two different things.
 - Mallory: agreed. But I have been riding with him and around him.

- Colt: maybe we have him do novice on Saturday and then do expert on Sunday. And let him sign up for whatever he wants with the stipulation he has to do his volunteer requirements to get his license for 2024.

1st VP - Jeff Weind

- Marco: wants his vintage license
 - Colt: should be fine
- Craig: I need 3 rooms for corner workers.
- Pacific recap
 - Kohlstaedt's post about his crash. Saying oil.
 - Talked to him about it. And he didn't really say anything.
 - Memorial laps were great.
- What are we going to do for our 50th? Something we need to think about.
 - Shawn McDonald passed away on Monday.
 - Bruce Lind will be at the race round Sunday. Founding club member.
 - We need to do some memorabilia or special event.
 - Colt: we gotta keep the club alive somehow. The fact that we don't have a 2nd VP shows we don't have prior willing to step up to help.
 - Mallory: it's hard to find people who want to put forth more effort to help in general.

2nd VP - Britny Hobbs

- Banquet
 - Trying to find a location other than emerald downs to do it.
 - Let me know if anyone has an idea for this.
 - Approx 150 people
- Points will be done after the last round on Monday.
 - Jeff: are we going to know the champion before we leave the round?
 - Britny: yes
- David kohlstaedts record - what bike he was on. I'll send you John.
- Tor sponsor for next year
- Colt: is CW still on board
 - Britny: yes
- Awards are ready for next round
- Britny will post results of election on website and socials.

3rd VP - Emily River

Club Secretary - Mallory Dobbs

- Won't be at the round this weekend. Forms are going to be with Emily. Someone just needs to remind everyone.
- I'll work on contingency from the last round this weekend.
- Volga is kind of upset about not getting a response back from whoever he emailed.

- Let's just make sure we always communicate with people who email us and refer them to the right person even if it's not you.

Referee - CJ Hobbs

- Vanessa will be racing this weekend.

Novice Rep - Damon Poor

Riders Rep - Don Williams

- Nothing new to report.

Good of WMRRA

- Colt
 - 2024 dates for the ridge
 - How many rounds at Pacific?
 - We need to do at least one at Pacific for our 50th.
 - CJ: everyone wants to run at the ridge. Why don't we get better dates from them?
 - They just have a lot of people wanting to utilize their facilities.
 - Jeff W: have we heard anything from Spokane?
 - Colt: no not yet
 - I'm going to dive into the money in and see what people are spending money on. My thought is that we remove reciprocal licenses.
- BOD - Craig Johnson
- BOD - Mark DeGross
- BOD - Jeff Lane

Meeting adjourned at: 8:29 pm